Board of Recreation Meeting

 Monday, May 23, 2022
Community Center
6:00pm 

1. Call to Order: F. Beriau called the meeting to order @ 6:00pm

2. Roll Call: Present:  F. Beriau, M. Lehoux, V. Carter, T. Wakefield, K. Mahan,         L. Zornado, A. Eisley, M. Hayes Absent with notification : M. Phillips
3. Citizen’s Participation: NA
4. Correspondence: A letter was received from someone visiting Owen Bell Park expressing the professionalism of the park crew.
5. Adoption of Minutes: Motion was made by V. Carter second by L. Zornado. No further discussion all in favor, passed unanimously. 
6. Unfinished Business:
a. Budget/ Recreation Director: The hiring/interview process is ongoing.
7. New Business:
a. Vandalism: A. Eisley reports incidents @ the Westfield Ave. pickleball location of spray painting. Owen Bell Park has had some issues with air soft guns, spray painting graffiti on the stage, skateboard park and bathroom. The police have been contacted and the youths involved are restricted from the park. The town constables are doing additional checks to the park. 
b. RaRa’s: Owen Bell now has an addition of an ice cream stand, which opened on Friday, May 20th. 
c. Fireworks: Fireworks are scheduled for Friday, July 1st. A. Eisley reports the fireworks are 100% paid for by sponsorship. A current list of sponsors was reviewed and reported. 

d. Summer Concerts: Concerts are scheduled, and bands have been hired. All entertainment cost is paid by sponsorships. All thoughts, suggestions, and ideas are welcome regarding fund raising. V. Carter discussed the options of races in the future.
e. Town field usage: The softball and baseball fields have new scoreboards and updated LED lights. There have been some issues not unplugging equipment. Communication needs to improve with all those sharing the fields and equipment. 

8. Director’s Report: 
a. Recreation Coordinator: Gunner Lyon has been hired as our Rec. Coordinator. Gunner has previously worked as our Asst. Camp Director. The department is very excited to have him join. 

b. Digital Brochure: In place of our typical paper brochure, we are now sending super-size post cards. Information on the card includes a link to our digital brochure, email / phone contacts, and a QR code. The savings is approximately $3000. Paper brochures are also available at the rec, office, library, and town hall.  
c. Camp Wallaby: Westfield Ave. will be the summer camp location. Due to relocation of students the options for space have been changed. The cafeteria and auditorium were the available options and sharing of the gym space. Registration has begun with current number at 62. 
d. Jelly Bean Trail: Attendance was approximately 1000. The numbers were unexpected. The department feels numbers for this year were higher than expected due to cancellations of neighboring towns. The Lions Club joined and had great success. Next year the event will be offered to Killingly residents only. 
9. Other: L. Zorando had questions and concerns regarding the Community Garden at the Westfield Ave. location. She also shared ideas for projects working with other groups in the community and hoping for open dialog and communication. Concerns how the garden may be affected during the renovations we also mentioned.
10. Liaison Report: T. Wakefield reports the budget has passed. The road plan is in place for improvement of our roads, and the town has received a million dollar grant for the Brick Yard Art project.
11. Adjourn: Motioned made by M. Lehoux, second by l. Zornado.  No further discussion, meeting adjourned.
**** The next board of recreation meeting is July 25, 2022 ****
